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GET INVOLVED!
The Board of Directors is currently

seeking applicants for vacancies on the
Finance Oversight Committee.

Please contact Warren Tenney for more 
information at 520-575-8100 or 

wtenney@metrowater.com

Rate Hearing (continued from page 2)
At the hearing, 11 residents attended with about half of them 
making public statements or asking questions.  We thought it 
would be useful to share some of those questions and answers.

A couple of residents asked about the sewer fees on their  
water bills and their impression that the Metro Water bill 
has increased higher than what the District has said.  The  
District only sets the water rates.  The District does collect the  
sewer fee for Pima County but Pima County sets that rate.  The  
sewer fee has increased significantly over the last few years and  
many customers now pay more for their sewer than their water.  
The sewer fee is calculated based on the water consumption of 
the December, January, and February, since it is assumed those 
are the three lowest water use months.  If a resident can show 
that their lowest consumption occurs in a different consecutive 
three months, they can ask Pima County to adjust their sewer fee  
calculation by filing an appeal with Pima County. Call 520-724-
6609 or visit dot.pima.gov/wwm/apps/sewerbillingappeal/. 

Another customer said the District reported in the newsletter that 
water consumption was declining; however, the reports from the 
September Board meeting stated that water usage had increased.  
The General Manager responded that August consumption had a 
sizeable increase but that September had decreased compared to 
the previous year.  The District looks at the long-term trend, rather 
than just one month, because that gives a better picture of what is 
happening.  Based on the last fiscal year period, the District saw a 
2.1% decline, which was a larger decline that the previous twelve 
month period.  
 
Another question was why has the District expanded its service 
area and have the customers in the Northwest had to pay for 
it.  The District acquired the Hub Water Company in 1999 and 
the Thim Utilities in the southwest area of Tucson in 2009.  Both  
acquisitions were decided after an analysis was done that showed 
those service areas could support themselves and would have no 
impact to existing customers.

A customer complimented Metro Water for having a very  
informative website (www.metrowater.com).  The customer 
viewed some of the financial information online and wondered 
why projections for salary costs were higher than the actual  
expenses.  The Chief Financial Officer explained that salaries  
related to the bond funded capital improvement projects were 
no longer being reimbursed through those projects since the 
projects have been completed.  In the last two years, the District 
has seen a decrease from 52 full time employees to 46.  However, 
State retirement contributions and insurance costs are expected 
to continue to increase.  

A question was asked about when the RTA fee would retire since 
Metro has completed those RTA related waterline relocation  
projects, which is separate from the above noted capital projects.  
The Chief Financial Officer responded that the RTA Fee pays the 
debt service on the $6.6 million bond the District had to take out 
to pay for relocating those water lines.  There are nine more years 
on the life of that bond. 

WQARF Advisory Board Seeks New Members

The Community Advisory Board (CAB) for the 
Shannon Road/El Camino del Cerro Water  
Quality Assurance Revolving Fund (WQARF) site is  
seeking interested citizens to join in the discussion 
of the groundwater investigation and cleanup 
work at this site.  This WQARF site includes Metro  
Water’s South Shannon well treatment system 
which is funded by the Arizona Department of  
Environmental Quality (ADEQ). 

The CAB’s main function is to advise the  
public and ADEQ of issues and concerns related to  
WQARF site cleanup.  CABs are composed of  
volunteer residents, water providers, and other  
interested parties who represent a diversified 
cross-section of the community in and around the 
site.  Metro Water is a CAB member and encour-
ages its customers to participate.

Designated by the State, a WQARF (or State  
superfund) site is an area eligible for State funds 
or oversight for environmental cleanup.  No 
one is drinking contaminated water within this  
WQARF site.  All known affected wells in the area 
are out of production with the exception of Metro  
Water’s South Shannon Well which has a treatment  
system to remove any contaminants.

If you are interested in being a member of the CAB, 
or for information about attending a CAB meet-
ing, please call Delfina Olivarez, ADEQ Community  
Involvement Coordinator, at dco@azdeq.gov 
or call her at (602) 771-4710 or 800-234-5677, 
ext. 771-4710.  All applications received will be  
reviewed and voted on by the CAB.  You can also 
find out more information about the WQARF  
Program, including CAB meeting agendas and 
minutes, on ADEQ’s website, www.azdeq.gov/ 
environ/waste/sps/tucsites.html#shannon.
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Board of Directors:
Judy Scrivener, Chair

Dan M. Offret, Vice Chair
Richard Byrd, Member

Jim Doyle, Member
Bryan Foulk, Member

Board Meetings:
Monday, December 9
Monday, January 13
Monday, February 10

Monday, March 10
Monday, April 14

Board meetings typically start 
at 6:00 pm and are held at 
6265 N. La Cañada Drive. 

Board meetings are held the 
second Monday of each month. 

If the second Monday is a holiday, 
the meeting is moved to the 

following Wednesday.

Entrance Relocation
Our offi ce entrance at 6265 N. La Canada Drive is 
being relocated due to County road improvements. 
Look for the blue “BUSINESS ACCESS” sign and 

please use caution in construction areas.

Season’s
Greetings

The Metro Water of� ce
will be closed the following

Winter holidays: 

Christmas Day
Wednesday, December 25

New Year’s Day
Wednesday, January 1

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. 
Day

Monday, January 20

Presidents Day
Monday, February 17


